

## CORRESPONDENCE

For City Council Meeting 10/03/2018

Subject - Elk Worksession, Fire Station, Ballot Measure 4-199

Please find a reminder for the proposed Feeding of Wildlife worksession, wildlife feedback via the website forum, feedback regarding the proposed fire station relocation sites, and confirmation of Taxes on Sales of Marijuana Products amendment filing.

Krysti Ficker
Executive Assistant



#### **MEMO**

Worksession Reminder

# Subject - Feeding of Wildlife

Good afternoon,

Chad is requesting a worksession for the proposed Feeding of Wildlife ordinance. The tentative date is Tuesday, October 30th at 6 p.m. -- PLEASE SAVE THE DATE.

Apologies for the duplicate emails. I'm still learning everyone's preferred method of contact, be it email, calendar, etc.

Have a great weekend!

# Krysti

. . .

On Fri, Sep 21, 2018 at 1:53 PM <a href="mailto:krysti@cityofgearhart.com">krysti@cityofgearhart.com</a> wrote:

Suggested attire: Halloween costume:)

# **Council Worksession: Feeding of Wildlife Ordinance**

Suggested attire: Halloween costume

When Tue Oct 30, 2018 6pm – 8pm Pacific Time - Los Angeles

Where 698 Pacific Way, Gearhart, OR 97138, USA (map)

Who

- chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com organizer
- krysti@cityofgearhart.com creator
- mayorbrown@cityofgearhart.com
- councilposition1@cityofgearhart.com

-

Krysti Ficker | Executive Assistant

698 PACIFIC WAY • P.O. BOX 2510 • GEARHART, OR 97138 • PH (503) 738-5501 • FAX (503) 738-9385

### City of Gearhart Oregon via City of Gearhart Oregon to me

Submitted on Monday, September 17, 2018 - 6:48pm

Submitted by anonymous user: 172.16.64.19

Submitted values are:

First Name: Karen Last Name: Sabol

Email Address: Pennysabol@gmail.com

Phone: 5417645383

Type of Wildlife Encountered: Elk Type of Experience: Negative

Feedback/Please Describe Your Experience:

I have just heard about an offer to relocate part of our elk herd to a safer area. Safer for both people and the elk.

I urge the ODFW to approve this offer of relocation before someone is killed. A child riding their bike or walking in the area....our adult residents being surprised during their walks....tourists heading for the beach, not realizing the elk are tucked in the sea grass.

We are going to have a terrible travesty befall our area. It is inevitable. Please, let's try to diminish the herd, for our sakes and theirs.

Sincerely,

Karen (Penny) Sabol

Would you like us to forward your feedback to the ODFW (Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife): Yes

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.cityofgearhart.com/node/1441/submission/4521

**Sep 17** 

## City of Gearhart Oregon via City of Gearhart Oregon to me

Submitted on Friday, September 28, 2018 - 1:34pm Submitted by anonymous user: 172.16.64.18

Submitted values are:

First Name: Don Last Name: Strand

Email: fajadaja@yahoo.com

Question/Comment: I understand there's a proposal for the firehouse to be moved West to the ocean side park. As a homeowner I'd like to voice my opposition to choosing this park as a new site. It doesn't seem logical to place first responders in the most vulnerable spot to a tsunami, nor place a "commercial" building right in the heart of an ocean front neighborhood, nor eliminate an open space where neighbors and visitors gather. Please consider another location, as these decisions impact generations to come. Thank you.

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.cityofgearhart.com/node/7/submission/4571

1:34 PM

Chad Sweet to me 1:09 PM

-------Forwarded message ------From: Michael Healy <a href="mailto:healym@hasson.com">healym@hasson.com</a>
Date: Tue, Sep 18, 2018 at 9:48 AM
Subject: Fire Station Location
To: <a href="mailto:chadsweel@cityofgearhart.com">chadsweel@cityofgearhart.com</a>

Dear Mr. Sweet,

I can't believe that this is still on the table.

I have been informed that the city is still considering relocating the fire station to a CITY PARK located on the beach.

Apparently the city of Seaside would like to relocate the high school to a safer location, but Gearhart wants to locate their first responders to the first place that will be impacted in a natural disaster.

Additionally, if you want to piss off the people who pay for everything you do, plop a fire station in the backyard of the million dollar homes surrounding the park.

The fire station should be located on or near the highway where there is abundant vacant and under-utilized property.

Someone please grow a little common sense quickly and do the right thing.

I am a firm NO on the fire station in the park.

I am a homeowner in the city of Gearhart.

### Michael Healy

Broker, GRI

The Hasson Company Realtors

 Direct
 503-534-1599

 FAX
 503-212-5199

 E-mail
 healym@hasson.com

www.mhealv.com

Licensed in Oregon

• • • •

Fwd: Park is a berry bad choice for the fire house

Chad Sweet to me 1:08 PM

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Fred Bauer < bauer fred@hotmail.com >

Date: Tue, Sep 18, 2018 at 9:53 AM

Subject: Park is a berry bad choice for the fire house

To: <a href="mailto:chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com">chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com</a>>

Sent from my iPhone

. . .

Fwd: Fire station

**Chad Sweet** to me 1:10 PM

----- Forwarded message -----

From: edward meaney <eim.beach@gmail.com>

Date: Tue, Sep 18, 2018 at 8:56 AM

Subject: Fire station

To: <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>

I am definitely opposed to a fire station on the city park at Pacific Way & Marion.

Ed Meaney 503.260.7500-c 188 N Cottage Gearhart OR 97138

...

Chad Sweet to me 1:09 PM

------ Forwarded message -----From: Neil Grubb <neilgrubb@gmail.com>
Date: Tue, Sep 18, 2018 at 9:30 AM
Subject: Location of New Fire Station
To: <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>

Chad - I don't have a vote in Gearhart, but as a homeowner I wanted to give you my thoughts on the location of a new fire station.

First off, I'm fully supportive of a new facility for our Fire department and I would include City Hall and Police in the design.

I'm not in support of using the city park, which I frequently use, as the new location for our fire department.

It makes no sense to me to relocate the fire department based upon a significant tsunami prediction that may, or may not, occur in the next 100 or 1,000 years. It also makes no sense to me to locate a new fire department further away from Highway 101 which is the major path of current emergency calls.

I am supportive of rebuilding on the existing site, or building on a site that would provide better access to Highway 101.

Let's keep the City Park for all to enjoy and upgrade our Fire facilities in a location to address current needs.

Thanks for reading,

Neil Grubb 329 North Cottage

Neil Grubb

(503) 781-8777 neilgrubb@gmail.com

...



820 Exchange St., Suite 220, Astoria, OR 97103 (503) 325-8511 phone / (503) 325-9307 fax Website: www.co.clatsop.or.us

Email: clerk@co.clatsop.or.us

September 7, 2018

Chad Sweet, City Administrator City of Gearhart PO Box 2510 Gearhart, OR 97138

RE: Filing of Measure 4-199

Dear Chad:

This is to notify you that the measure Amends City's Taxes on Sales of Marijuana Products for City of Gearhart has been assigned measure number 4-199, and is set to appear on the November 6, 2018 ballot.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Tracie Krevanko Clatsop County Clerk